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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Architectural Review Board 
Elizabeth Swenson, Chairman

Jill Caouette, Vice Chairman

Bette Del Giorno, Secretary

Jonathon Gibbs



302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125
MINUTES

Regular Meeting

Monday, June 28, 2004 at 7:30 p.m.

Town Hall

302 Main Street


Kingman Snow

Frank Vinciguerra

Guy Pendelton



I.
CALL TO ORDER Chairman, Elizabeth Swenson, called the regular meeting to order at 7:35pm.

II.
ROLL CALL


Attendant Members



Absent Members


Elizabeth Swenson, Chairman

Jill Caouette, Vice Chairman


Bette Del Giorno


Jonathon Gibbs


Kingman Snow


Frank Vinciguerra


Guy Pendelton

III.      REVIEWS

A.
APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE



Sign- 725 Boston Post Rd., Nextel, (Map, Lot), B-2 District



Applicant: Nextel

Agent: Mets, LLC

Joseph Kobylak was present to represent the applicant. Mr. Kobylak stated that since the last meeting there had been changes to the application as the applicant is only proposing one internally illuminated sign now as opposed to two. Mr. Kobylak further stated that the front of the building at 725 Boston Post Road had been painted white per the discussion at the last meeting but that the owner had stated that he did not have the funds to make any architectural changes to the building. The owner, however, would still make landscaping improvements. Mr. Kobylak noted that the freestanding sign would be internally illuminated with three 60-watt bulbs and the post would not exceed 18”.

Mr. Pendelton recommended that the island be planted with grass only as snowplows and salt would ruin the plantings and that perennials and/or golden cypress around the bottom of the freestanding sign.

Ms. Swenson recommended window boxes attached at the bottom of the windows with impatiens planted in them and then greens during the winter months.

MOTION to recommend approval for one (1) internally illuminated freestanding sign with the stipulation that the sign on the building not be internally illuminated.

MOVED by Jonathon Gibbs

SECONDED by Bette Del Giorno

APPROVED by E. Swenson, J. Gibbs, B. Del Giorno, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, and G. Pendelton

B. APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE

Sign- 110 Ingham Hill Rd., Whitehorse Farm, (Map 35, Lot 9), I-1

Applicant/Agent: Tina McCaughern

Ms. McCaughern was present and proposed the sign to be held with eyehooks and hostas or ornamental grasses to be planted underneath. Mr. Gibbs stated that the bottom of the sign could be hard to read. He recommended having the words “lesson” and “training” made larger underneath the horse. It was also recommended to Ms. McCaughern to use clamps instead of eyehooks, as the hooks would easily pull out.

MOTION to recommend approval with the above recommendations

MOVED by Jonathon Gibbs

SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra

APPROVED by E. Swenson, J. Gibbs, B. Del Giorno, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, and G. Pendelton
C. APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE

Sign- 60 Old Boston Post Rd, Acton Library, (Map 29, Lot 94), A District

Applicant/Agent: Jan Crozier

Walter Hirsch and Jan Crozier were present. Mr. Hirsch stated that the proposed sign would be 12” high and 6’ long with a brick base to match the building, close to the driveway, non-illuminated, and would be made from aluminum with a black satin finish and white letters. Ms. Swenson stated that she felt the logo was visually confusing to the reader. Mr. Gibbs stated that he felt the same way. Mr. Gibbs made a draft of the sign without the full logo but with an open book in the middle. Mr. Hirsch and Ms. Crozier both agreed that it was much easier to read. A discussion ensued regarding the wording on the sign. The proposal showed the hours of operation on it. The Board felt that the wording could be simplified as the hours could be posted near the door.

Mr. Hirsch and Ms. Crozier will return to the July 26th meeting with another proposal.
D. APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE

Sign-210 Main Street, AAA,(Map 37, Lot 131), B-1 District

Applicant/Agent: American Sign

Dave Lafo was present. Mr. Lafo stated that the application had changed and the only proposal would be for the sign over the door. The sign would be non-illuminated with a blue and red logo. It would be centered over the door and flush to the wall.

MOTION to recommend approval of the sign as presented.

MOVED by Bette Del Giorno

SECONDED by Guy Pendelton

APPROVED by E. Swenson, J. Gibbs, B. Del Giorno, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, and G. Pendelton
E. APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE

Sign- 958 Middlesex Tpke.,See How Wee Play,(Map 62, Lot 48) B-3 District

Applicant/Agent: Cara Palagonia & Chris Rodriguez

Ms. Rodriguez and Ms. Palagonia were present. They stated that they would like to replace the existing sign using the same measurements possibly painting over the existing sign. Ms. Swenson recommended not using yellow in their sign, as it is hard to read. Mr. Gibbs recommended staying away from the multi colors, as it doesn’t “fit” with the other signs on the building. The board recommended using red letters with a black border and the background the color of the trim of the building. The applicants will return to the next meeting on July 26, 2004 with recommended colors and the text placed to scale.


F.
APPLICATION FOR SIGN AND CREATION OF PARKING Lot


80-90 Main Street, Liberty Bank and Carquest, M37, Lots 58-59, B-1 District

Applicant: Liberty Bank
Agent: Joe Wrenn

Mr. Wrenn was present. He stated that Liberty Bank has signed a 99 year lease with Carquest to use the parking area behind Carquest to alleviate traffic/parking problems. There will be new directional signs: one will be at the entrance to Liberty Bank, another will be on the island before entering the drive thru banking and another will be placed to depict a “one way” between the bank and Carquest. Mr. Gibbs stated that he felt there were too many directional signs proposed and that the island sign could be eliminated and that the “Liberty Bank” logo would only need to be placed on one sign-(“Additional Parking”).

The lighting on the building was discussed. Mr. Snow recommended a down lit compact fluorescent with a shield on top.

Mr. Gibbs stated that the proposal did not address the current situation of cars waiting for the drive through blocking the access and exit to other parking spaces. He asked whether a drive through lane could be provided. Mr. Wrenn stated that with the required parking count of 49 spaces, it could not.  The Board discussed making a recommendation the the Zoning Commission to consider approving fewer parking spaces if a drive through lane could be provided.

The Board discussed the landscaping. Mr. Gibbs states that he would like to see the plantings in front of the buildings continue the line of Main Street. Rhododendrons and burning bushes were proposed around the sides of the buildings. Ms. Swenson stated that the rhododendrons would work but that she would recommend not planting burning bushes. Mr. Pendelton stated that azaleas and emerald arborvitaes would work well in the area. He also stated that white pines could be used to replace the burning bushes #15-23.

MOTION to recommend approval one additional double sided sign and that “Liberty Bank” would only appear on the “Additional Parking” side and that the lighting on the building be on a  motion sensor with downlight glare control.

MOVED by Jonathon Gibbs

SECONDED by Guy Pendelton

APPROVED by E. Swenson, J. Gibbs, B. Del Giorno, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, and G. Pendelton

MOTION to recommend approval with the understanding that the Zoning regulations require 49 parking spaces but that the ARB would recommend eliminating spaces #29-34 to justify alleviating traffic congestion, as long as there is a net increase in parking spaces.

MOVED by Jonathon Gibbs

SECONDED by Bette Del Giorno

APPROVED by E. Swenson, J. Gibbs, B. Del Giorno, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, and G. Pendelton
IV.

 OLD BUSINESS:

V.

NEW BUSINESS:




VI.

MINUTES:
June 14, 2004



MOTION to approve the minutes of 6/14/04



MOVED by Bette del Giorno


SECONDED by Guy Pendelton

APPROVED by E. Swenson, J. Gibbs, B. Del Giorno, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, and G. Pendelton

VII.
REPORTS

VIII.
CORRESPONDENCE

XI. ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 11:05pm until the next regularly scheduled meeting on July 26, 2004

MOVED by Elizabeth Swenson

SECONDED by Jonathon Gibbs

APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY
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